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26th June - 30th June 2023: 

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear Parents and Carers,

Attached to this week’s bulletin is the final version of our Ofsted report.  

It is a brilliant report - I would like to commend every single person both staff and pupils for the role 
played in this. We all contribute to the fantastic school that Parklands is, we all create and nurture the 
culture and ethos of Parklands, so therefore everyone has had a hand in how well we have done. We 
are very happy with the report!

Here are some highlights:

● Parklands High School continues to be a good school. 
● Pupils feel safe and cared for as part of this welcoming and friendly school.
● Overall, pupils enjoy attending Parklands High School. They are happy.
● Leaders have high expectations for all pupils, including those with special educational needs 

and/or disabilities (SEND). Pupils have positive attitudes towards their learning. They work hard 
and they achieve highly.

● Pupils know that leaders expect them to behave well. Pupils respond to leaders’ high 
expectations by being polite and courteous. The atmosphere in school is calm and purposeful. 
Pupils spoke positively about how they learn to treat everyone equally and with respect.

● Leaders have prioritised the development of the curriculum with care and precision. They have 
designed a broad and ambitious curriculum for all pupils, including those pupils with SEND.

● Leaders prioritise reading. This encourages a love of reading. Pupils said that they enjoy these 
sessions. 

● Pastoral support is strong. 
● Pupils manage their own behaviour well, both in lessons and during breaktimes. They are 

respectful of their teachers. Learning is rarely disrupted by poor behaviour. 
● Pupils experience a strong careers programme.
● Staff enjoy working at this school.
● Trustees, governors and leaders know the school well. During this time of transition into a 

multi-academy trust, they have worked closely together to ensure that they can continue to 
provide a high-quality education for all pupils.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Regards Mrs. Batson.
Principal

Click here to read the full report.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Wuk-T1fNBsnoJCjByxxDQDc70pJhxVXu/view?usp=sharing
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As the weather forecast continues to be warm, although changeable, pupils will continue to be in PE kit 
or uniform however we will review this at the end of the week.

Wednesday 28th June - Progress evening for pupils with SEND.

Year 7 Messages

No messages.

Year 8 Messages

No messages.

Year 9 Messages

No messages.

Year 10 Messages

Y10 mock exams continue and conclude on Friday 30th June.

Year 11 Messages

No messages.
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Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 21 pupils since September
Year 8: 27 pupils since September
Year 9: 18 pupils since September
Year 10: 42 students since September
All: 108 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7: 140 pupils
Year 8: 125 pupils
Year 9: 117 pupils

   Year 10: 156 students
   All: 538 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 126 pupils
Year 8: 93 pupils
Year 9: 65 pupils

     Year 10: 118 students
   All: 402 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1zqbTCg8jh7aKcZL9GpfQ2U2RFEF2fu4JoPx3VV4iz28/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Head Students’ Page

Hello,

I hope you have had a fabulous week! This week has 
been Refugee Week and our SSLT members have been 
collecting your generous donations during form time. 
Thank you very much for all those who contributed.

We also had our Year 8 tug of war yesterday, hopefully 
all pupils in year 8 went to support their house. 
Congratulations to Asia and South America for tying in 
first place. Best of luck to the Year 9’s who will be 
competing next week.

Remember to support your house in all upcoming 
competitions as the results of the house shield are fast 
approaching and every bit of participation counts!

Have a lovely weekend from Ebony.



Whole School Messages

Some classrooms are going to need to close for the remainder of term in order for urgent site work to 
take place. This will affect maths classrooms from Monday 26th June and RS/Drama/Science 
classrooms from Monday 3rd July. Students will be able to see where their lessons have moved to 
via the timetable in their  Edulink app.

As part of the Refugee week celebrations, Mariam O and Raghad E were invited to the British Red 
Cross World Food Day Party in Preston, where we celebrated our multicultural society. Lots of 
Parklands families were also there! The students represented our school fantastically and spoke to the 
organisers about everything that we have been doing as a school during Refugee Week.

During Refugee Week, all pupils have listened to the story Meltem’s Journey. It tells the true story of a 
young girl who had to flee her home country of Turkey and the difficulties they had seeking asylum in 
the UK. If you would like to hear it yourself, please click here

Thank you so much to everybody who has donated to the British Red Cross as part of Refugee Week. 
We have collected dozens of items that will go to those who are seeking sanctuary in our town. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iPLliF6lUoDV-0KSELKEDd7Y5EAUgG1b/view?usp=sharing
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PE Update
Cricket ‘The Gillette Cup’
The U15 team unfortunately got knocked out of this historic cup in the group stages last week but our 
superb U13 team got to the final this week by winning their group. The final will be against St Michaels 
in July at Chorley Cricket Cup. It is the second year in a row our U13s have played in the final, 
hopefully this year we will win it!

District Sports Day
On Weds 21st June, we took a 100 strong team of year 7-10 pupils to compete against the Chorley 
schools.
We had some absolutely amazing performances particularly from our oldest pupils, some special 
mentions go to, Harry Gibson, Kate Henderson, Ilyana Garin, Ava Bolton, Jacob Joyce and Scarlett 
Prendergast and Corey Smith, the year 10 actually came 2nd overall and we are still waiting 
confirmation of points for the overall results.

Another mention to all the team players who stepped up when other pupils were injured or absent and 
had to compete in events that were not their strongest event. Some more mentions across the age 
groups to, Danny Bretherton, Elliot Fairweather, Amelie Wood, Thea Primarolo. 

Well done to all! We are proud of you for your efforts and look forward to next year. 

Sports Day
An amazing event this year with records broken and pupils doing superbly across all events. Asia 
house winning sports day for the second year in a row is a great achievement and great team 
management by the sports day captains and Mrs O’Keefe.

Some special mentions from the day.
Sam Stewart broke the Javelin Record
Thea Primarolo broke the triple jump but then was beaten by Jenny Queally who broke her record. 
Harry Gibson broke the year 10 100m record
James Bradshaw broke the year 8 100m record. 
We had a number of records set for the first time with 300m becoming a cemented event. 
Elijah Willis, Evie McDonnell, Alfie Hughes, Danny Bretherton and Harry Gibson.
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Eid al-Adha is expected to begin on Wednesday 28th June (unconfirmed). 

This Eid celebration can last up to 3 days and is to remember the sacrifice made by the Prophet 
Ibrahim. 

Click here for more information. 

Wishing everyone celebrating a blessed Eid, Eid Mubarak!

https://www.islamic-relief.org.uk/giving/islamic-giving/qurbani/eid-al-adha/
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Mrs Sullivan-Brown, Miss Fox and Miss Sullivan are all performing at The Lowry theatre on Sunday 
2nd July in a musical extravaganza. Raising money for Maggies in Manchester, a charity providing 
free cancer support and information in centres across the UK and online.If you’d like to come 
and watch then please email lsullivanbrown@parklandsacademy.co.uk and you won’t pay a booking 
fee!

mailto:lsullivanbrown@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Please find a video of the scores as we go into BLACKOUT.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1z-0CzNobVibb4zjYcKti-FbNsuY2Zp8w/view?usp=sharing
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Please find the video of the trip here. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XQcYaxBxaNvPFf-tu1vTdrgJ7wLhcOv1/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

Reminder to our new incoming year 7 students that we are running our annual summer 
school. The deadline has been extended to allow reply slips and deposits to be returned on 

the meet the form tutor evenings.
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You will have received an email via Edulink regarding the next reward trip.  For any further details, 
please contact Mrs Fox (gfox@parklandsacademy.co.uk)
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Chorley Inspire Youth Zone are inviting all school starters to come to the inbetweeners sessions and 
get to know pupils who will be starting the same high school as them in September. 
The sessions are 3-5 pm and cost just 50 pence. 
Parklands’ session is Saturday 1st July.

We’re working with Tippy Toes, the Good Food Clubs and Living Waters Storehouse to support 
Chorley families who are soon to be welcoming a new baby, or have a young child already.
 
There are a 6 pop up shops from 28th June to 8th August where families can receive free items and 
advice. These are dotted around the borough to make it easier for families to get to. If a demand is 
identified through these pop ups, we’ll look to provide more in future.
 
Please help to share this opportunity far and wide.
 
We would like to invite lots of families who would benefit from the support and also reach local people 
or businesses who may be able to donate time or items. More details about TTBB can be found here 
Home - TippyToes Baby Bank.

https://tippytoesbabybank.co.uk/
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Click here for details about POWAR - a Youth Voice and Influence group for young people with SEND

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bj9F2xsxx6dSy6TjIuW1twOxWmyMOqx4/view?usp=sharing
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Careers

Please click here for this weeks Career News.

Lots of great events featured in this week’s Career News: webinars, virtual work experience, open 
days, free resources, recruitment roadshows, conferences, traineeships and apprenticeship vacancies 
and much more.

Countdown to Work Experience - just THREE full weeks left before WEX week. Please get your 
completed placement booklets back to me as soon as possible.

A number of Year 10s will be taking part in the ROQ Defectives Challenge. ROQ is a large local 
employer, based in Euxton - but what do you know about them? Check out their socials links and find 
out who they are and what kind of work they carry out - you might be surprised!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_2023_issue_TWENTY_ONE.pdf


Careers

Runshaw College are intending to hold an open event with their Additional Learning and Foundation 
Learning teams to highlight the support available and the Foundation Learning Courses offered at 
Runshaw.

The date is Monday 3rd July, from 3pm - 6pm. Parking is available on Car Park B and C to avoid the 
college buses. The event is open to parents/carers and students.
 
Look out for the link to take part in the NHS at 75 competition - coming soon ….
(Open to all year groups).


